310 Riverside Drive

New York City

November 4, 1933

Mr. Louis L. Horch
Chairman of the Organizing Committee
III International Banner of Peace Convention
at Washington

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Master Institute of Roerich Museum wishes to send its heartiest greetings on the great occasion of the meeting of The Third International Convention dedicated to the Roerich Pact and Banner of Peace in Washington.

Living through daily desecration of human spirit and vandalism occuring throughout the world and destroying the greatest treasures of humanity, we firmly believe that the only salvation of all that which human genius has created and is continuing to create, can be effected only through active measures. These measures so nobly advocated by the Roerich Pact and Banner of Peace will form the great steps towards the ultimate goal of "Peace Through Culture", proclaimed by our great Leader and Founder, Nicholas de Roerich.

We are adding our voices, coming from the Institution which serves Beauty and Knowledge in all its manifold ways, to the numerous responses and messages which are undoubtedly reaching you from the whole world at this moment. We fervently hope that a Resolution issued by this Convention and endorsed by the American Government, will consumate the purposes of the Convention to spread the great universal Project of Professor Nicholas de Roerich to preserve for all time the Immortal Treasures of human genius.

Very cordially,

Director and Vice-President